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P.O. Box 1130
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           Phone: (225) 686-7044          Website: www.lpsb.org
Dear Parent/Guardian,


We would like to inform you of the school policies that have been put in place to ensure the health, safety and welfare of children who need medicines during the school day.

Our school board requires that the following forms be on file in your child’s health records BEFORE we begin to give any medicine at school.

1. Signed consent by the parent/guardian to give the medicine.

2. Signed medication order.  The written order form should be taken to your child’s licensed prescriber (physician or dentist) for completion and returned to the school office.  This order must be renewed if there are any changes in dosage, time, or medication.  New orders must be sent at the beginning of each school year.
Only oral, pre-measured aerosol inhalants, topical ointment for diaper rash and emergency medications can be administered at school, by unlicensed school personnel.

Medicine should be delivered to the office in a container with a label from the pharmacy by either you or a responsible adult whom you designate (NEVER BY THE STUDENT).  The directions on the label should read exactly like the physician’s medication order form.  Please ask your pharmacy to provide a separate bottle for school and home use.  No more than thirty-five (35) day supply of the medicine should be delivered to the school.  The parent/guardian is responsible for breaking the tablets in half if necessary.  Parents are responsible for picking up the empty medicine bottles.

No “over the counter” medication, such as Tylenol, aspirin, cough medicine etc., can be given at school without a doctor’s order and a prescription label.

When your child needs medicine to be given during the school day, please act quickly to follow these policies so that we can begin giving the medicine as soon as possible.

WHENEVER POSSIBLE MEDICATION SHOULD BE GIVEN AT TIMES OTHER THAN SCHOOL HOURS.

Thank you for your cooperation,

School Nurse

